RapidILL User Group Meeting NOTES
June 27, 2008

Anaheim, CA
The Rapid user group meeting was held at Brennan’s Jazz Kitchen in Downtown Disney from 3-5pm.  Over 30 Rapid users attended the meeting enjoying light snacks of cheese, fruit, and desserts. Conversations were lively and laughter plentiful.
Announcements
· RapidILL continues to grow! Since June of last year, 28 new participants have joined Rapid. We attribute much of Rapid’s growth to you. Many of you have done presentations or spoken enthusiastically about your Rapid experiences, and as a result we continue to see this wonderful increase in membership.

· Unmediated borrowing for Clio users is here!  Iowa State University (IWA) has worked with the Rapid staff to make this functionality possible, and they have successfully implemented unmediated borrowing. If you are a Clio user and would like to use unmediated borrowing, please let us know by sending an email message to RapidStaff@RapidILL.org.)
Follow-Up
(A review of the enhancements or fixes that have occurred since our January meeting in Philadelphia.)

· The Easy-Lending matching algorithm has been refined resulting in more hits.

· A “cross-reference” search field has been added to the Status Check function. “Cross-reference” refers to the ILLiad TN or the Clio request number. This field can be edited using the Edit Request function.
· The aging status box has been broken out by branch.

· An “undo” button has been added to the batch update function.
· The lending pick slips and batch print displays now display each request’s pending date/time.

· Several changes have been implemented in the holdings load function. For example, there is now allowance for multiple ftp types and electronic holdings are limited by local, US and international locations.

· A new version of the toolbar, compatible with Internet Explorer 7, was released for Clio and FirstSearch Rapid users.

If you would like more information about any of these features or a refresher on how they work, just let us know.

Coming-Up
(What the Rapid staff will be working on until we meet again.)

· Rapid lending requests into ILLiad – this work is currently in process and is going well.

· Unmediated borrowing for FirstSearch users

· Continuing work on VDX interoperability. UCW is working with us on this.
·  Bringing up Relais on the lending side at Colorado State University (COF). Scheduled for completion this summer.

Suggestions for developments/enhancements/improvements
· Real time (daily) statistics
· Automate Rapid’s lending lookup function
· Add book chapter requesting to the Rapid system
· Clarify mysterious Resend error messages
· Investigate cat sep/series holdings to identify as periodical titles
· Add Elsevier as a document supplier option
· Figure a way to eliminate Ariel or Odyssey delivery issues – maybe a file-sharing, document retrieval area? Alternative delivery methods to meet the needs of our library users (like cell phone delivery)
· Any interest in a Rapid wiki for idea/development sharing?
PLAN NOW!!

ALA-Midwinter is in Denver in January 2009

Hope to see all of you in Colorado!

